
Welcome! 

 

January 23, 2022 - Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

of Pompeii 

Our Lady of the 

Holy Rosary  

Mass Schedule 
 

Weekday Mass 
Monday - Friday 6:30 am 
 

Weekend Mass 
Saturday Vigil 4:15 pm 
Sunday 8:oo am & 10:30 am 
 

Sacrament of  Penance 
Saturday 3:00 pm 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Wednesday after 6:30 am Mass  
Sacrament of Penance  
4:00 pm - 5:30 pm  
Benediction 6:00pm  
 

Our Mission 
 

The Holy Rosary Parish family 
grows in their personal relationship 

with God the Father through the 
wisdom of Jesus in the Eucharist and 

the seven sacraments by the aid of 
Mary, the Mother of God, and St.  

Joseph, protector of the Holy  
Family, to know ourselves as ones 

being made in the image and  
likeness of God and to see God in 
our neighbors that we may serve 

them. 
 

2224 - 45th Street, Kenosha, WI 53140 
262.652.2771 - hrosarykenosha.org 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 10:30 am – 2:30 pm 



Sacred Music 
 For most of us, we listen to music.  Hopefully we find it enjoyable.  There is a beauty in music that touches our hearts and 
can even touch the soul that cannot be explained.  God has been good enough to give us music that we may enjoy, but also to give 
praise to Him.  At the basilica of St. Francis, you can pray in silence or you can sing a song in prayer to God.   
 This is what we do in Mass.  St. Augustine has been quoted in saying: “One who sings well prays twice.”  Mother church 
has always understood the value of singing at Mass.  Many of you may not know that the whole Mass is to be sung.  I was blessed 
to be able to hear the Gospel on Good Friday chanted.  It was amazing.   
 With music that is played at Mass, there has been a battle with the incorporation of secular music within the liturgy.  St. 
Pius X and even as far back at the Council of Trent, had to deal with the music for the liturgy.  It is not that the music was bad or 
evil.  The music was good but when the people were coming to church, were they coming to praise God or to sit and listen to the 
performance?  Were they coming to be entertained?  As I mentioned St. Pius X, he dealt with the music of opera.  That style of 
sing was being done during the Masses.  It is not to say opera is bad.  Opera is good, but is it proper for act of worship?  Through 
the wisdom of St. Pius X, he states that the music at Holy Mass is to be sacred, in his writing of Tra le sollecitudini (1903).  Vatican 
II reaffirmed this in the document Sacrosanctum Concilium (1968) and St. John Paul II re-affirmed it in the writing Chirograph on the 
Centenary of Tra le sollecitudini (2003).  It is sacred music that mother Church desires, is how we worship within the sacred liturgy of 
the Mass.   
 There are three criteria for Sacred Music.  It has to be holy, artistic, and universal.  Holy and not secular, true art and not 
one's own interpretation, and universal and not one’s own style.  The reason for changing the Missals is because of this point.  
Some of the songs were contemporary and not sacred music.  It is not to say the music is bad but it did not meet all three points.  
Those songs could be sung at a different time and place, but not for liturgical worship.  Christian rock is good but not for the Mass.  
This is why the church holds Gregorian chant and polyphony as the highest for worship because it fit the three criteria to be sacred 
music.  It follows what Mother Church has been telling all along.  This was the reason for the New Missal, so we had the right  
music to worship before God.  For it is not what music I like but what is proper to the actions of worship before God.  I like the 
song “Spirit in the Sky” by Norman Greenbaum, I would not have that as music for a Mass, because it is secular and not           
universal.  I give it being artistic but you need it to be holy and universal.  There are many songs that sound good and inspire us 
but doesn’t equate to sacred Music.   
I will be put some music on our parish website so you know what Gregorian chant is and also polyphony.     
           
          God Bless,  
          Father Joseph 

In need of a Business Manager at Our Lady of the Holy Rosary to manage parish administrative 
systems: financial analysis, accounting, records maintenance, and human resource management.  
If interested, please find additional information regarding the job description and an employment 
application on our parish website: www.hrosarykenosha.org or contact the parish office for more 
information at 262-652-2771. 

 
Ladies Society No-Bake, Bake Sale is the month of January. Any support is greatly appreciated. 
Checks can be made out to the Holy Rosary Ladies Society and mailed to: Tina Bonofiglio  
610 - 68th Place Kenosha, WI 53143 
 

Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible - Starting Monday Feb. 7 
The prior announcements had an incorrect starting date.  Like the prior studies this one is Monday Evenings at 6:30 PM,  
starting February 7.   
Holy Rosary will begin the Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible study on Monday February 7 at 6:30 PM. We will meet in 
8 sessions to share what we have learned and to view an engaging video. For more information or to register contact 
Deacon Dan Burmeister at burmeisterd@archmil.org or 262-939-8798.  
 
Knights of Columbus Baby Bottle Fundraiser                                                                                                         
The Knights of Columbus typically have a Lifesaver Drive in the spring. However, the Lifesaver Drive has now been    
replaced with the Baby Bottle Fundraiser. This fundraiser will begin January 22nd/23rd. Families are asked to take 
home baby bottles that will be available in the church vestibule, fill them with money raised and bring them back to 
church by February 5th/6th. Money raised goes to pro-life movement and much of it actually stays right here in      
Kenosha with Care net. Parishes that have done this find that the kids really get into this. Parents can surround this 
project studying both charity and the corporal works of mercy as well as the 8 beatitudes. Any questions, please      
contact Mike De Fazio 262-909-8100  

The Holy Spirit Novena for Life events will be held at various parishes and times throughout the 
city beginning January 20th and will conclude at Holy Rosary on Friday, January 28th at 5:30pm. 
Please see the schedule in the church vestibule or the website for more information. All are     
welcome to each event! 



In this Sunday’s Gospel, Jesus reads the words of scripture. The Spirit of the Lord is upon 
me, because he has anointed me to bring glad tidings to the poor.” Thank you everyone for 
your generous donations this past year.  Since the last reporting period (10/12/21), our  
committee has had 42 visits for 89 family members and provided $2,423 in support.  Total 
for the year 2021, we had 210 visits for 477 family members and provided $27,464 in       
support. A big thank you to everyone!!  If you know of someone that needs some assistance, 
please contact us at 262.287.8810 and someone will get back to you. God Bless!

With the change of the seasons and the cooler weather coming in, the needs of those that are poor and 
homeless increases. St. Vincent de Paul has placed our blue container in the back of the church for   
collection of coats, scarves, hats, mittens and gloves. We will have the container in the back of church 
throughout the colder weather. If you are able to donate gently used or new items please place it in the 
bin in the back of church. Thank you so much for your kindness.

Charity is the cement which binds Communities to God and persons to one another - St. Vincent de Paul

The Giving Circle would like to thank Our Lady of Holy Rosary for their generous participation 
in the program this year. Because of your generosity we were able to make Christmas special for 
227 families ranging in size from one person to thirteen people. It was heartwarming to see so 
many gifts, gift certificates and monetary donations brought to Bell Hall where volunteers came to 
shop from the donations for the referred families. Each family member under the age of 18 
received clothing and something fun, everyone received hat, scarf, gloves, or mittens. The families 
received towels, blankets, board games, a bag of hygiene items and grocery gift cards and the 
adults received Walmart Gift cards. When the bags of gifts and laundry detergent were loaded 

into the cars there was such joy and appreciation in their faces. God bless you for your generosity. 
Thank you to Mike and Terri DeFazio and Kathy Robers for coordinating the program at Holy Rosary.
When you are out after Christmas bargain shopping or bargain shopping year round, remember the Giving Circle and 
purchase wrapping paper, gift tags, tape, hoodies for teenagers (Sizes Small to XL), pajamas for kids, pajama bottoms 
for teenagers, and board games.

St. Joseph Catholic Academy is the largest private school in Kenosha and Racine County where  
every student, from preschool through high school, is known by name. Each student is a respected, 
valued, and loved member of this close-knit school family. While this year has looked a bit different, 
SJCA school administrators intentionally design the school’s curriculum, schedule, and activities to 
promote and encourage a sense of belonging. To learn more about SJCA, please mark your           
calendars for the SJCA Open House on Sunday, January 30st from 1:00pm - 4:00pm. The Lower 
Campus (preschool through 5th grade) is located at 7207 14th Avenue. The Upper Campus (grades 6

-12) is located at 2401 69th street. Families can register by visiting www.sjcawi.org  Come and learn how an SJCA 
education will benefit your student. For questions, contact the Admissions Office at 262-654-8651 ext. 104 or email 
admissions@sjcawi.org.

Knights of Columbus Free Throw Contest
Open to Girls & Boys 9-14 years old   
Winners invited to compete at the next higher level
Cost: Free
When: February 6, 2022 at 2:00 pm
Where: St. Anthony of Padua Gym 2223 51st Street, Kenosha
Sponsored by: KofC Council 973
Questions: Contact Ernie Reinhart 

   Community Director at Majernie@sbcglobal.net
   Or Dr. David Kreutz 
   Program Director at bdkreutz@yahoo.com phone 847-456-7330

Holy Rosary 
Conference

Bulletin Deadline for February 6th 
is noon Friday, January 28th

Submit articles ready-to-print to:
bulletin@hrosarykenosha.org 

1/2/2022- 1/9/2022
Weekly Offertory Numbers Unavailable
YTD Giving At Submission Time



IN NEED OF PRAYER
Please pray for the sick and homebound of our parish:

Please pray for our parishioners serving in the U.S. military:
Vincent L. Celebre 

Matt Gierl

STAFF
Administrator
Rev. Joseph Lappe, MIC……………ext. 211
frjoseph@hrosarykenosha.org
Parochial Vicar
Rev. David Smith, MIC…………….ext. 216
frdavid@hrosarykenosha.org

Deacon
Deacon Dan Burmeister
burmeisterd@archmil.org
Director of Religious Education
Kathy Del Conte…………………….ext. 230
kdelconte@hrosarykenosha.org
Music Ministry
Rose Marie Del Conte………………ext. 257
Maintenance Supervisor
David Lendman……………………..ext. 215
Business Manager
Vacant……...…………………………ext. 213
finance@hrosarykenosha.org
Administrative Assistant
Kelly Rozzoni……………………….ext. 210
krozzoni@hrosarykenosha.org
Trustees
Dom Lenci………………………262-945-6756
JoEllyn Storz……………………262-945-7149

SACRAMENTS
Baptism 
Rev. Joseph Lappe, MIC…………...ext. 211
Confirmation (Adult & Youth)
Kathy Del Conte…………………….ext. 230
Holy Eucharist
Sunday 8:00 am & 10:30 am
Monday - Friday 6:30 am (national holidays 9:00 am)
Saturday Vigil 4:15 pm
Holy Orders or Holy Matrimony
Rev. Joseph Lappe, MIC……………ext. 211
Arrangements for marriage should be made before the date is 
finalized, at least six months to one year prior to the wedding.
Penance 
Saturday 3:00 - 4:00 pm 
Wednesday 4:00 - 5:30 pm during Eucharistic Adoration
Anointing of the Sick
Call Parish Office

BLESSINGS
Homes, Religious Articles, Holy Water etc.
Call Parish Office

MASS INTENTIONS
Sat January 22
Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children
4:15 pm     +Karen Jelinek

Sun January 23
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time
8:00 am     +Steven Pierangeli
10:30 am   Holy Rosary Parishioners Living/Deceased

Mon January 24
Saint Frances de Sales, Bishop and Doctor of the Church
6:30 am     + Georgeann Metallo

Tue January 25
Conversion of Saint Paul, Apostle
6:30 am    +Frank Stewart

Wed January 26
Saints Timothy and Titus, Bishops
6:30 am   +Adalide Stewart

Thu January 27
6:30 am    +Rich Gerber

Fri January 28
Saint Thomas Aquinas, Priest, Religious and Doctor of the Church
6:30 am    +Howard Horner

Sat January 29
4:15 pm    +Michael Witte

Sun January 30
Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time
8:00 am     +Howard Horner
10:30 am   Holy Rosary Parishioners Living/Deceased

Sylvia Banda
Laura Becker
Jacqueline Beckman
Tina Bell
Christine Brown 
Joseph Buratti
Betty Cicchini
Kristi Dickensen
Felix Gallo

Florence Gallo
Joseph A. Garcia
Don Gierl
Jessica Hernandez
James Jackson
Kathy Jungenbert
Sally Kratowicz
James Kuffel
Peggy Marshall 

MaryAnn Mastronardi
Loretta Matera
Patricia MacCready
L Montemurro Jr.
MaryAnn Passarelli
Tiffany Peterson
Charles Renzoni
Robyn Rutkowski
Geraldine Vizenor

Monday January 24
1:00 pm Bereavement - Church
Wednesday January 26
4:30 pm RE Class K-5 - School
Thursday January 27
5:30 pm Stewardship - DeSimone
Friday January 28
5:30 pm Novena For Life - Church/DeSimone
Saturday January 29
10:00 am Rosary - Church
Sunday January 30
10:30 am RE Secret of the Rosary - Church/DeSimone

Personally, I personally want to thank each 
and every one of you for all your help to 
decorate our beautiful church for the spiritual 
season of Christmas, welcoming the birth of 
Jesus.  Your help to decorate and undecorate 
our church is our ministry towards serving the 
church.  Thank you. 

“Bob” Robert Gentile 
  Art & Environment
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William G. Aiello, D.D.S.
New Patients Welcome

3415 30th Avenue
Phone (262) 654-0267

The Legacy at St.Joseph’s is a 70 bed enhanced 
Community Based Residential Facility offering loving 

care to those that are in need. Our mission is to offer an 
enriched lifestyle to seniors by providing 5-star quality 

care for those whose lives are entrusted to us. 
Caring for Residents is our passion.

What makes our Home different from other 
CBRF / Assisted Living Comunities?

♥ �Our 102 year history of providing professional and personal 
services to ensure a high quality of living.

♥ �Our stellar reputation in the State of Wisconsin and 5-Star 
rating  from the Federal Government, when licensed as a 
Skilled Nursing Facility.

♥ �Forever owned and operated by the Carmelite Sisters, DCJ, with 
Sisters providing direct personal care to our Residents.

♥ �Long-term dedicated staff who are committed to providing 
compassionate, dignified care.

♥ �Devoted and established Management, with extensive years of 
service at St. Joseph’s Home.

♥ �A large chapel, home-like environment and beautifully 
landscaped grounds.

♥ We request only 1-year of private pay.
♥ �A full-time Registered Dietician on staff to accommodate 

specialized diets and textures. Also, staff available to help those 
Residents who need assistance with feeding themselves.

♥ �Staff that can assist our Residents with transfers, including 
2-person and mechanical lifts.

♥ �A Medical Director who oversees the care of our Residents.
♥ �A full-time Wound-Care Certified Registered Nurse on Staff.
♥ �A large therapy gym that offers Speech, Physical and 

Occupational therapy services.
♥ And much more...

WE ARE ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS 
FOR RESIDENCY AT THE LEGACY 

AT ST.  JOSEPH’S.
Please call to arrange a tour.

9244 29th Avenue - Kenosha, WI 53143 • 262-925-8115 or 262-925-8125

Now 
Open!

You’ve Seen the Rest, 
Come Live At The Best!

Nick Vanchena                 Mike Vanchena 
President	 Vice President 
	 Parish Member

	 Roofing Inc.

3901 - 13th Ave. • Kenosha 
262-654-2176 • www.vansroofing.com

BUILDING PRODUCTS

Flat roofs • Commercial • Industrial

5111-60th St.� 654-3533
& CREMATORY

KAREN KAISER
REALTOR®
262.344.0477

karen@primerealtywi.com
www.primerealtywi.com

Prime Realty Group of Wisconsin, Inc.
5300 Green Bay Rd.

Family Dining 
Cocktails 
Carry Out 

Lunch

   Catering Available

262-764-2500
3931 45th Street • Kenosha 

Paul M. DeFazio, M.S.W. 
Parish Member

Treatment for Depression, Anxiety, 
Stress Management, Adolescent 

& Addictive Disorders
6125 Greenbay Rd, Ste 700 

Kenosha • 654-0487

Psychiatric & Psychotherapy Clinic

PPC

• Carpeting 
• Hardwood 
• Ceramic Tile 
• Luxury Vinyl 
• Blinds & Shades 
• Expert Installation
INTEREST FREE FINANCING

Check Out Our Huge In-Stock  
Selection of Name Brand Flooring!

Family Owned & Operated for over 20 years

1241 22nd Ave • Kenosha 
(262) 883-9494 

carpetsplusoutlet.com

 
Proud Service Provider 

to Holy Rosary

Dick’s Roof Repair 
Service, Inc

3008 - 75th Street 53142
Siding • Windows • Gutters

Kenosha - 654-6644
Racine - 639-7864
Fax - 654-8940

Website: 
www.dicksroofing.com

Robert & Sandra Morrone, Owners/Parish Members 
5300 Green Bay Rd, Kenosha, WI 53144

Office: 262.657.7330 • Cell: 262.496.5163
Email: bob@primerealtywi.com

	 www.primerealtywi.com	 www.huxholdbuilders.com

HH  
BBuuiillddeerrss,,  LLLLCC  

uuxxhhoolldd 

Apartments 
PROPERTY MANAGEMENT 

1805 BIRCH RD., KENOSHA 
262-551-7255 

www.petrettiapartments.com

VEHICLE WRAPS • BANNERS • ETC. 

www.cdsign.com� 262-652-9408 
Parishioner                         Kenosha, WI

2707 22nd Avenue 
652-6524

MIDTOWN 
FLORIST

CHUCK & BETTY AIELLO

2108 52nd St. 
658-3551

AIELLO

3055 PHILLIPS AVE.
RACINE, WI

262-633-7158 
www.rossiconstruction.com

- 1 Bedroom Apartments Range From $670 - $770 per Month -
 

	 • 24-hour Emergency Call System 	 • Weekly Grocery Shopping Trips
	 • Daily Check-in System 	 • Planned Activities
	 • Weekly Light Housekeeping 	 • On-site Building Manager
	 • Weekly Laundering of Linens	 • Beautiful Landscaped Grounds  & Walking Paths

ST. JOSEPH’S VILLA
9250 29th Ave. • Kenosha

(262) 694-5550 | Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm

 
INDUSTRIAL  AND 

COMMERCIAL CONTRACTOR

Robert C. Nelson 
 President

262-552-8960 
www.banenelson.com

 
John M. Beggi 
Owner | Parishioner 

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL
Our family owned business is built on a foundation of quality.

 
262.554.1123 | www.beggiconstruction.com

Contact Kelly O’Brien-Carnevale 
 to place an ad today! 
kcarnevale@4LPi.com 

 or (800) 477-4574 x6333


